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October 29, 2021


Mary Hartle
130 W Brown Rd
C-106
Mesa, AZ  85201


RE: RideChoice Changes Coming December 1, 2021

Dear Mary Hartle

Starting December 1, 2021, the company managing trip reservations for RideChoice is changing. We are taking every step to help make this change as easy as possible. Here are some items you need to be aware of:

· The phone number you call to book your RideChoice trips is not changing. It will still be 602.716.2111.

· Your new RideChoice ID number will be 67408.

· Any payment information you have on file with RideChoice, such as credit card or debit card information, will not be transferred. You will need to set up your payment information with the new company. See below for more instructions.

· Starting November 15, you can begin coordinating with the new RideChoice company by calling 602.253.5000, then ask to be transferred to the new RideChoice company. You can add payment information, funds to your account, and book trips that are on or after December 1, 2021.

· You can also go to www.eztransport.net/ridechoice/members/ starting November 15 and log into your account. Just follow the instructions on the site to register your customer portal.

· Any funds you have in your current RideChoice account will not be transferred. American Logistics will be issuing refunds for any funds left in your RideChoice account. It is recommended that if you currently have funds in your account that you use these funds up as much as possible and not add more until the change.

· The current RideChoice transport providers will still be offered and more may be added.

Using RideChoice is as easy as 1, 2, 3!
(With no changes on how you used RideChoice in the past)

STEP 1–CALL RIDECHOICE AT 602.716.2111 ANY TIME, DAY, OR NIGHT
Be ready to provide your pick-up and drop-off addresses, the date and time you wish to travel, and the transportation provider you wish to use for the trip. Providers include rideshare companies, several local taxicab companies and other companies who provide wheelchair-accessible service.

STEP 2–PAY YOUR FARE
When you book your trip, the RideChoice Customer Service representative will advise you of the approximate length of your trip and the amount that you will be charged on the day of your scheduled trip. Fares may be paid by having RideChoice charge your credit or debit card, your RideChoice account, or you may also pay by having our provider deduct the fare from your checking account.

STEP 3–ENJOY YOUR TRIP
Be ready to board when the vehicle arrives. Your RideChoice driver is not required to wait more than five minutes for you to board, so be ready.

RideChoice is a commercial product, comparable to taxi or rideshare services. Drivers may provide basic assistance to and from the vehicle and may assist with the carrying of small packages and/or with the stowing of manual wheelchairs and walkers upon request. Drivers are not expected to provide the type of assistance typically provided by a personal care attendant and driver will not enter any building or private residence. You may bring up to three additional companions with you at no extra charge.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call us at (602) 716-2100. You can also find additional information at www.ValleyMetro.org/ridechoice
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